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As nutrition and public health professionals, we see the direct impact of the COVID-19 pandemic on families raising young children. In this time of incredible uncertainty, the Special Supplemental Nutrition Program for Women, Infants, and Children (WIC) provides crucial nutrition and breastfeeding support for pregnant and postpartum women, babies, and young children to age five. Since March 2020, [name state] WIC providers have adapted in record time to shift the way we serve families by transitioning from in-person to remote and safe services. 

Families are not only dealing with the stress of the pandemic while caring for children but also struggling with job losses and lost income. Every day, new families turn to WIC for support, and our clinics now have the option to onboard these families by phone or other remote means. Insert a personal anecdote from clinic staff experiences (i.e. a new mother on the program who was grateful to WIC and clinic staff for support during the pandemic, how effective remote service is in safely serving families, etc.) If possible, include specific data about new numbers of families connected with WIC services.

With the everyday concern families feel about risk of COVID-19 exposure, Congress granted the U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) new authority to waive in-person requirements for WIC providers through the end of September. As infection rates continue to climb and states constantly adjust or modify their reopening plans, WIC providers need these flexibilities extended well into 2021. We should not rush to open clinics that provide nutrition, health, and social services to pregnant women and new parents, especially when doctors’ offices continue to adapt services that promote social distancing. 

[Our organization/agency] urges Congress to extend WIC waiver authority until at least September 30, 2021. This will ensure that WIC continues to provide safe and critical support to families without putting their health at risk. It will likewise protect essential clinic staff and their families. 
